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What was an exciting feat for Halton Hills
cyclists in March has now turned into a dis-
appointment as Ontario Premier Doug Ford
has announced the cancellation of the cap-
and-trade program, which, in turn, will af-
fect cycling infrastructure.

At a council meeting in March, Halton
Hills learned it would be receiving $225,000
for cycling infrastructure, which would in-
clude a bike path for Limehouse. 

Halton Hills town councillor, Jane Fogal,
says the town planned to apply for further
funding for an extension of the path that
would establish a cycling connection from
Acton to Georgetown. 

But any future funding for that extension
from the Ontario Municipal Commuter Cy-
cling Program is being cancelled, according
to Jamie Stuckless, executive director of the
Share the Road Cycling Coalition.

"This is not surprising. The new govern-
ment was very clear on their intentions to
cancel cap-and-trade throughout the elec-

tion; however, it is still disappointing to see
the official announcement," Stuckless wrote
in a release, asking Ontarians to reach out to
their local MPPs. 

In December 2017, the province invested
$93 million in cycling infrastructure. Pro-
jects that have been previously planned as a
result of that funding will be able to proceed,
but no new funding will be introduced. 

The $93 million was initially part of a larg-
er investment of $225 million in cycling infra-
structure across Ontario over a four-year pe-
riod, Stuckless added.  

Fogal says that as a result of the govern-
ment decision, the town will only be able to
move forward with the portion of the path
being built directly in Limehouse.

"What I wanted to do was continue to
build it all the way to Trafalgar Road," Fogal
said, adding that the portion of the road from
the end of Limehouse (between Fifth and
Sixth Line) east to Trafalgar Road creates
precarious conditions for cyclists. 

But she says that doesn't mean the town
cannot fund the project through other
means in the future. 
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The Ontario Municipal Commuter Cycling Program was dedicated to funding
cycling infrastructure over the next four years.
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for Acton-to-Georgetown bike path

axed by Ford government
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If I owned our matrimonial home
before marriage does my spouse get
half of its value after separation?

ASK THE PROFESSIONAL

The advice offered in this column is intended for informational purposes only. Use of this column is not intended to
replace or substitute any professional, financial, medical, legal, or other professional advice.

We work
for you.

legal matters
Q

A

Matrimonial
Homes

Helson Kogon Ashbee
Schaljo & Associates LLP is a

firm of 9 Lawyers.
We trace our firm back to 1885

in Georgetown, Ontario
Frederick A. Helson (retired)

Allan W. Kogon
David J. Ashbee
John E. Schaljo
Mark T. Rush

Steven D. Kogon
Caley E. Power

Jessica A. Krause
Jasmine M. Spudic

Nicole E. Kucherenko
Nancy L. Carnwath (retired)

When you separate from your spouse under
the Family Law Act you equalize all assets that
both parties accumulated during the marriage.
Assets acquired prior to the marriage are
excluded from this equal division. The
matrimonial home is an exception to this
exclusion and is included in the equalization
of assets. With a few exceptions a matrimonial
home even if it was owned by one party before
marriage is included in the equalization of the
value of property owned by both parties.
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A new cemetery for the general public is taking shape for residents
in Halton Hills and their families. Devereaux Cemetery is located in
a quiet country setting on the 17th Side Road, just west of Trafalgar
Road. It’s adjacent to the Holy Redeemer Cemetery and open to
people of all religious faiths.

Contact us for information about available interment options,
either at time of need or in advance.

905-877-8500 l www.devereauxcemetery.ca

Owned and operated by The Roman Catholic Episcopal Corporation of the Diocese of Hamilton


